
Steven Traphagen, a 

high school junior, 

contacted CCRTL’s 

Gerry Parmantier  

about possible pro-life 

projects. So on a re-

cent Saturday he in-

vited Gerry and a 

dozen or more 7th-

12th grade students 

from his Cedar Tree 

Classical Christian 

School to his home to 

put together  500 

packets with info to 

save lives from abor-

tion and heal hearts 

post-abortion: local 

pregnancy resources 

including contact info.  

They finished in an 

hour  full of chatter, 

song and laughter. The 

packets will be distrib-

uted at the CCRTL 

booth at the county 

fair in August & of-

fered to Vancouver PP  

Billboard Project  

Thank You, Cedar Tree Students & Parents 

Clark County Right to Life 

PO Box, 1652, Vancouver, WA 98668 

Upcoming 
Events...Local   

January 15,  Wed.    
CCRTL meeting 
6:30-7:45pm at 
11310 SE Mill 
Plain (Elmer’s). 

January 24, Fri.                  
Roe v Wade      
Memorial 1-2 PM  
Clark County 
Courthouse steps 
Family-friendly 

Feb. 26, Wed.    
40 Days for Life, 
40daysforlife.com/
Vancouver 

...Regional  

January 21, Tues.                 
March for Life, 
Olympia, WA  
noon-1 PM at 
State Capitol  

January 25, Sat.                              
Oregon RTL 
March for Life    
Salem, OR            
2:30 PM at     
State Capitol 

February 29, Sat.                       
Oregon RTL   
Conference       
8:45 -5:15        
Rolling Hills  
Church, 3550 SW 
Borland Rd.,    
Tualatin, OR 
97062  Register 
online at www.  
ortl.org/
conference  

God-given right to life 

from conception until  

natural death 

January 

2020 

Drivers going 

south on St. 

John’s Rd at 

84th St. saw this 

message of hope 

& offer to help in     

November and 

December.  

The billboard 

costs $800 for 4 

weeks. Donors, 

thank you.  

Abortion Center cus-

tomers and passersby 

during 40 Days for Life 

(Feb 26-April 5). 

Newly redone 

website at 

www.clarkrtl.org    



 Because of the political 
climate, more awareness 
of the atrocities of abor-
tion and euthanasia are 
brought to light.  While 
the opposition is loud 
and will do their best to 
disguise this evil as a 
right, we know better 
and can do better. Your 
support in this cause is 
invaluable. Participation 
in events, donations, 
prayers and word of 
mouth are all crucial to 
keeping this movement 
alive.  Please consider 

joining our annual Roe v 
Wade rally at the Clark 
County Courthouse 
January 24th 1-
2pm.  This keeps us con-
sistent in our commu-
nity and lets people 
know we are present 
and will continue our 
work.  This is also family 
friendly, so bring your 
kids too! I look forward 
to the next year and 
wish you and yours 
well.  

Tina Bock, President 

Stories from the Fall 40 Days 

for Life prayer vigil site (NE 

116 Ave.).    Two young 

women took the local preg-

nancy resources packet. 

Later they drove back to 

thank us for the informa-

tion, especially about post-

abortion healing. "So many 

people don't realize that 

abortion hurts women."  

And it hurts men as well. A 

man stopped his truck in 

the street & rolled down the 

window.  “Thanks for being 

here today. As a young man I 

participated in an abortion. 

When I die, I know God will 

send me to hell.” A volunteer 

took his hand: “God wills all 

men be saved and come to the 

knowledge of the truth". The 

man left with information 

about post-abortion healing.  

We pray he will find forgive-

ness and healing.  

CCRTL President’s Message 

A sample of volunteer comments: 

“We had a man thank us for being 

there because his birth mother was 

going to have an abortion, but de-

cided on adoption instead.”                                          

“ There was another man who got 

his girlfriend pregnant and she 

wanted to have an abortion, but he 

thought abortion was wrong. 

He asked us how he could 

change her mind.  We talked to 

him for a while and gave him 

pregnancy resources.” Thank 

you, volunteers who stand up 

for life. Next fair Aug. 7-16.  

Contact 4life@clarkrtl.org  to 

volunteer. Free entry/parking 

passes provided. 

Clark County Fair Exhibit 

40 Days for Life  

Happy New Year! As we enter the 
new year, we can take note of the 
progress that we have made in pro-
tecting the unborn.  40 Days for Life 
reported to date over 16,000 lives 
have been saved and over 100 abor-
tion centers closed since the begin-
ning of their campaign in 2007.   

World-wide 16,742 lives saved 

since 2007 start in Byrum, TX.. 

www.40daysforlife.com/ 


